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7th Labor Day
7th Town Hall Closed!!
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12th Shred Day 9-12 pg 3

12th Book Club Meeting pg 21
19th Open House @ Auburn His-
torical 1-4

26th E-Waste Day 9-2 pg 3

8th Election Dayl! See pg 18-20
for Absentee Ballot Info. &
Application
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October 17th Genealo

E-Waste Day September 26th

Save the dates of September 12 and September 26™ for two
annual events the Town of Auburn sponsors.

On Saturday, September 12 from 9 AM until Noon, the an-
nual “Shred Day” event will be held at the Town Hall park-
ing lot. Anyone with paper records they would like to dis-
pose of through shredding and ultimately recycling may do
so free of charge on that day.

And on Saturday, September 26" Auburn’s annual E-Waste

Collection event will be held. Plans are to again be in the

front parking lot of the Auburn Vilkige School from 9:00 AM
B O Al

to 2:00 PM. o N

Hazardous Waste Collection Day

And on Saturday, October 3" from 8AM until Noon, the
annual Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day
event will again be held in the Town of Raymond. This
event is held jointly for residents of Auburn, Nottingham
and Raymond.

See Page 4 for Hazardous Waste Info.

Editor: Patricia Rousse

603-483-5052 ext.100 3

Crier e-mail: townhalI@townofaubu}‘ﬁﬁh‘.‘c"dfn
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Auburn Town Hall News

Auburn to Consider Conversion to L ED Street Lights

A topic that has had a significant
amount of discussion during the
past several years will become a step
closer to reality as the Town has is-
sued a Request for Proposal for the
conversion of the street lights
throughout the community to LED
units.

The Town currently has a total of 83
existing “Metal Halide and High-
Pressure Sodium” fixtures through-
out the community. The Town is
looking at converting these existing
fixtures to Light Emitting Diode

(LED) equivalents.
Early project estimates indicate the

conversion project would cost nearly

$25,000. Working with Eversource,
the Town would receive a $100 re-

bate for each unit converted to LED,
reducing the $25,000 expense to ap-

proximately $16,700.

However, the real savings would
come in the energy cost savings for
the Town to operate the less expen-
sive LED units. The Town currently

spends nearly $14,000 per year for its

current streetlights. The calcula-

tions Eversource has prepared
shows the conversion would result
in an approximate 40% reduction in
the costs to the Town. With this
type of savings, the Town would re-
alize a payback on the initial invest-
ment within four years.

The Town has issued a Request for
Proposal to six firms identified as
specializing in this type of project.
Once proposals are received and
evaluated, the Board of Selectmen
will be able to decide as to whether
to move forward.

Library Building and Property Evaluation Project

Since the last edition of the Auburn
Village Crier was published, the
Town has selected The H.L. Turner
Group of Concord from eight firms
that submitted proposals for the re-
view and evaluation of the Griffin
Public Library building and property
with an eye towards a future expan-
sion.

Working together, the Library Trus-
tees and Board of Selectmen re-
viewed the eight proposals and nar-
rowed the list to three firms who

were then called in for a presenta-
tion and interview. From that pro-
cess, there was a unanimous consen-
sus to select The Turner Group for
this effort.

With interest on expending the li-
brary facility, in addition to develop-
ing space for a community events
and activities, one of the first steps
needed to be taken is to evaluate the
existing library building to deter-
mine whether it is reasonable to ex-
pand the existing building in some

fashion, or to look at adding a sepa-
rate building of some sort all togeth-
er. And, beyond the building, also
evaluating the total new acreage of
the library land to determine what it
would reasonably support.

That is the purpose of this project,
and it is just the first of many steps
before a potential library expansion
and community center space would
be coming to fruition.

Auburn Village Crier




Comings and Goings from Town Boards

During the past few months, the

Board has been able to name repre-

sentatives to the Frost/Stagecoach
Scenic Byways Council, which in-

cludes representatives from the

Towns of Atkinson, Auburn, Ches-
ter Derry and Hampstead. Auburn’s

two representative are Elizabeth
Robidoux and Deborah Mancini,

with Paula Marzloff serving as an

alternate. ning Board member Jeff Porter was

In another regional effort, the Plan- appointed as an alternate member.

ning Board recently nominated and
the Selectmen re-appointed Paula And, unfortunately, Brenda Beer has

Marzloff and William Herman as resigned her position as an alternate
Auburn’s representatives to the member of the BPaTd of Library _
Southern New Hampshire Planning Trustees. The Library Trustees will
Commission. In addition, Conserva- be looking for interested residents

tion Commission Chair and Plan- who may be willing to serve as an
alternate trustee.

Paper Shredding Event, E-Waste Day, and Hazardous Waste Collection

Save the dates of September 12,

September 26™ and October 3™ for
three annual events the Town of Au-

burn sponsors.

On Saturday, September 12" from 9

AM until Noon, the annual “Shred

Day” event will be held at the Town

Hall parking lot. Anyone with paper
records they would like to dispose of

through shredding and ultimately | And on Saturday, October 3™ from
recycling may do so free of charge on | 8AM until Noon, the annual House-
that day. hold Hazardous Waste Collection
Day event will again be held in the

Then on Saturday, September 26™
b Town of Raymond. This event is

Auburn’s annual E-Waste Collection e :
event will be held.  Plans are to held jointly for residents of Auburn,

again be in the front parking lot of Nottingham and Raymond.
the Auburn Village School from 9:00 See Page 4 for Hazardous Waste
AM to 2:00 PM. Info.
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31 years Zardening experience in New Hampshire.

Village Garden Design

Elaibe Caldwell

Garden desigh business offering
small perennial Sarden design,
installation, ahd maintenance.

Plant selection ahd purchase
Perennials, annuals, small shrubs
Dead heading, weeding, cutting back
Temporary vacatioh maihtenance

Certified [LahdsCape Desigher NHTI 2016

Z
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Quantity Limit !

E 5 gallons or 5 E

| pounds ;

----------------- ond,
Items to To\NnS of Ra;ﬂ:d

bring....: e ; m - "
. Qil base paint Th Nott‘ﬂg;‘ aonsor\ng t\’“

- Pesticides .[e

- Fertilizer P\Ubufn a eﬂent'

. Cleaning products
« Antifreeze
- Pool chemicals

Place:
The end of Industrial Drive
which is off Old Manchester Road

=
: - (exit4 -Rte 101)
across from the Safety Complex
Raymond, NH)

ons please call mond Public Works 8954735 ext. 108 _or email: _dogrady@raymondnh,goy

s
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AVS News

pre youw’re enjoying your summer and using the great weather to have safe, outdoor fun. As you might imagine,
Auburn’s educational team has been busy this summer developing plans for the new school year, a year that will
continue to bob and weave around the challenges of COVID-19. Like other education leaders across the country,
they’ve become quick studies on the behavior of infectious disease and the myriad actions needed to mitigate its
spread - as well as master planners in order to educate Auburn’s young residents while at the same time keeping
our students, teachers, and community safe.

For the next school year, Auburn Village School (AVS) will provide both in-person instruction and remote
instruction. How much for each grade depends on two things — (1) the number of teachers in the grade medically
able to work in the building; and (2) how many parents chose to have their child receive in-person instruction
versus remote instruction. Children receiving in-person instruction will be in the building Monday through Friday
in a classroom that has been configured to allow for physical separation according to federal and state guidelines.
They will follow a host of safety protocols before they get on the bus/arrive at school and while in the building,
Children receiving remote instruction at home Monday through Friday will have pre-recorded videos, live
instruction, and online teacher support.

At the high school level, Pinkerton Academy students will receive both in-person and remote instruction and how
much of each will vary over the course of a month. Students will have three in-person days/two remote days for
two weeks and then two in-person days/three remote days for the next two weeks. Like many hybrid plans, the
goal is to give students in-person contact with all teachers at some level while keeping students in the same cohort
to contain the number of people they interact with.

There are MANY more details that go into Auburn’s and Pinkerton’s plans and launching the school year under
COVID-19 has been a Herculean task with no easy solutions. W hile these are our plans today, they will flex and
adapt throughout the year as federal and state guidance changes and we respond to the health needs of our
students, teachers, and community.

Before we wrap up, we want to give you an update on a handful of upgrades made to AVS over the summer:

e  Fire Safety — we were able to put the finishing touches on our new fire alarm system and reconfigure some
spaces to meet state and local fire codes

e  Exterior Lighting - we installed exterior lighting in the rear of the building and added a bit to the front

e Parking Lot - asphalt removed, area regraded, utilities installed, ADA access corrected and new paving and
striping completed

e  Gym - through savings elsewhere in the construction project, we were able to paint the gym and install a
new wood floor. And through the generosity of the Auburn Recreational Basketball League (ARBL), AVS
will have two new scoreboards to provide visibility from any angle in the gym. Also, through the creative
and generous work of resident Ami D’Amelio and her company Just Flow Events & Marketing, our gym
will have a shiny new seal at center court. Many thanks to the ARBL and Ami for helping with these final
important touchesl

e  Fields — with our sprinkler system helping the grass to grow and new nets, flags, and striping, our sports
field is ready for fall soccer.

Work will continue on the baseball field and we are in the process of finalizing the landscaping plan to plant some
bushes as well as the maple trees donated by the 2019 eighth grade class.

Hope you find this update helpful and hope youw're all well and staying safe. If you come across our teachers, our
principal and her team, our superintendent and his team, our facilities crew, our technology director, our cafeteria
staff, our students and anyone else involved in education this year, be sure to thank them for their adaptability and
flexibility and give them a word of encouragement. They’ll appreciate your support.

Auburn School Board




Parks &
Recreation RGC NGWS

Auburn Parks and Recreation Recreation@ TownofAuburnNH.com 603-483-5052 x101

Tai Chi

Tai Chi is a mind-body exercise from China. It has its roots in martial arts, philosophy and Traditional Chinese
Medicine. The Tai Chi forms are slow, gentle choreographed movements that gracefully flow from one to the
next like a dance. More and more seniors are doing Tai Chi to improve their health and reduce their risk of
falling.

The next 6-week session will start on Friday, September 11 at 11:00 am OUTSIDE at the Safety Complex Field
and run through October 16th. There will be plenty of room for everyone to spread out and safely social
distance. In the event of rain, the class will be rescheduled. The cost for the program is $36. To register for
the 6-week program, please use the form below and return to Parks and Recreation.

Archery

This course designed for all levels with focus on archery safety, skills, and drills. Participants will learn about
archery form, range rules and etiquette. Students will also learn bow functions, bow and arrow

safety and aspects of arrow flight. Students will be introduced to Indoor Tournament
shooting, while at the same time tracking their own progress.

This 5-week course will be held at the Safety Complex field starting on Wednesday,

September 9, 5:30-6:30 pm. This class is open to students (ages 10 and up) and adults.
Preregistration is required as space is limited. The fee for session is $75. All equipment is

provided.

Trunk or Treat

- Plans are underway for the 4" Annual Trunk or Treat! The Auburn Police Department along
S with Parks and Rec are again partnering to bring this fun and safe trick or treating event. Due to
A covid-19, this event may look different than it has in the past but it will still be a night filled with
P fun, friends and candy! Please watch the October Crier, the Town website and Facebook for
LR a il more updates as the event details come together.




Jumping Beans for ages 2-5

Jumping Beans is a class for children ages 2-5 to get out and get moving with the wonderful Miss Joelle!

This class offers moms {(or dads, aunts, uncles, grandmas, etc) and kids an opportunity to make new friends and
dance to some of the kiddos favorite songs. We will do simple dance moves to go along with the music. Jumping
Beans is a fun upbeat class that offers kids the opportunity to be themselves whether that is dancing with their
friends or running around and enjoying the music.

J % The fall session will run from September 9- October 14. Classes will be held on Wednesdays
rom 9:30 am unti :30am at the Satety Complex Field. Inthe event ofrain, the

UMPINE from9:30 il 10:30 am OUTSIDE at the Safety Complex Field. In th frain, th
Beans class will be rescheduled. Participants will need to bring their own mat or blanket to each

g B, class. The fee for the 6-week session is $37. Please use the form below to register for this
program.
3%

®

ﬁ%{ Parks and Recreation Program Registration Form
.8 Fall 2020

4

Participant’s Name:

Email:

Phone Number:

Address:

For youth Programs...

Parent’s Name:

Participant’s Age:

I would like to register for (please circle) ...

Jumping Beans Archery Tai Chi

Please return this form to Auburn Parks and Recreation, PO Box 309, Auburn, NH 03032 or you can drop it off at the
Town Hall. Checks can be made payable to the Town of Auburn. Please call the Parks and Recreation office at 483-5052
x101 or email Recreation@townofauburnNH.com with any questions.

n Follow us on Facebook and Instagram at AuburnNHparksandrec
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Summer Concert
at Wayne Eddows

Parks & Rec summer events "modified" in 2020
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MASSABESIC SENIORS
,.'v"-"* ’ "j’,;?%~*’ :wﬁ\ ;: \ ; «

The Massabesic Seniors had no meetings and were confined to their homes for nine weeks. They
closed our meeting room at Long Meadow Church and it was still winter. When the weather got
a little warm, Paul Therrien had a great idea, to meet in his yard. We met outside, in a circle, sev-
en to eight feet apart. At first five members came. In following weeks we got up to nine mem-
bers. When Massabesic Park opened we went up to ten. We even have a new member, Dick
Miville.

Most of our seniors attended the Senior Lunch of 08 August put on by town. It was like driving
to a car hop from the 1950s. We watched them cook our lunch and then bring it to our cars. One
girl delivering on roller skates. The was a D] and music from the 50s. Needless to say, I'm sure

every one enjoyed and had a good time.

They asked for suggestions for improvements. The most was to add outside tables, spread out,
so there could be more socializing, instead of individual cars.

Hopefully our future holds on better times!

Currently, we aren't holding real meetings, just gathering members for social health. Itisa
blessing to socialize that one day a week, especially in a safe manner. We're all wish-

ing for s speedy end to the Coronavirus so we can get back to normalcy. Stay safe!
: by Dick Vee

lInconfrocting

GENERAL CONTRACTING o CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

Office Locations :
254 Rockingham Road Auburn, NH 03032
510 Christian Lane Berlin, CT 06037

design build » commercial fit-up = building expansion

www.jlncontracting.com | (877) 209-1713
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News from the Auburn Historical Association
Battery Point, Lake Massabesic
By Dan Carpenter

= — = s ] , : —E
Above: Post cards of Battery Point showing Henry McAllister’s cottage with
a wrap-around porch and the Nautilus Boat House on the left.

For health reasons, Charles Bunton, a Manchester blacksmith, gave up his shop
and purchased a farm in Auburn that encompassed all of Battery Point. In 1886,
he subdivided six 100 by 100 foot building lots on the west side of Battery Point.
Henry McAllister, a Manchester police officer, purchased two lots and built on the
Point. The cottage was only one room wide but the great wrap-around porch made
the building appear much larger. A third floor observation cupola gave fine views
in all directions. A stone wall was built to protect the property from ice damage
and still stands today.

McAllister also built a boat house. It was a long narrow building with an over-
sized door leading to a ramp into the lake. With a couple of friends, McAllister
started the Nautilus Boat Club. There is a picture of them sitting in the entry-
way, dressed in ‘sailor’ uniforms with “N” on the tunic, and the ‘Nautilus ‘ sign in
the peak of the building.

In 1895, Sargent McAllister disciplined a patrol man who then threatened to kill
his commanding officer. When the patrolman returned to the police station to
‘clean out his locker’, he shot McAllister, killing him. (First Manchester police-
man to die in the line of duty.)

The Manchester Water Works purchased 4 of the lots that Bunton subdivided
around 1900. McAllister’s sister sold her two lots to Frank J Connor. Connor al-
lowed his daughter to use the second lot. (Did Connor build the pillars that still
stand along the shore wall?) In 1925, Connor sold both lots to the MWW for
$4000. The Water Works allowed him to remove anything he wanted from the
property. Probably within the year, the Manchester Water Works returned the
area to the way it looks today.

Page 10 Auburn Village Crier




News from the Auburn Historical Association

2020 Annual Auburn Day and Duck Race—Cancelled

The Auburn Historical Association’s Duck Race committee had to cancel the 2020 Auburn
Day and Duck Race event due to continuing Covid-19

concerns. 1 ,
\}/ \ 1/
It was a difficult decision to arrive at but we felt that it Ve )7 e U P | 0} *p

L

was important to cancel for the safety of our community,
entertainers and vendors. We wish everyone good health

and look forward to seeing you at the 2021 Auburn Day
and Duck Race!

Available for sale at the Auburn Historical Association’s

175th Auburn, NH anniversary
ornaments $18 each.

Salmon Falls pottery mugs . The
backs are marked Auburn, NH)
$32 each

It’s scarecrow season! Available
for $25.00 each

Thank you to Brenda Beer

and Dot Carpenter for mak-
ing the scarecrows—they
came out great!

. The AHA is selling daffodils and other spring bulbs as a fall fundraiser!  Or-
@%%) der your bulbs and plant this fall to gnjoy bea.utiful. spring color! Just follow the link
below to place your order and they will be mailed directly to you!
% Link: https://groups.dutchmillbulbs.com/shop/?affiliates=auburnhistoricalassociation
Our group name is: Auburn Historical Association

AV
We are especially encouraging those who live along Rte. 121 and the Londonderry ?/L‘\D @)

Turnpike to plant daffodils as these roads are part of the ‘corridor’ of the Robert
Frost/Old Stage Coach scenic byway. Look for byway signs that will be put up soon!

Auburn Village Crier Page 11




Auburn Historical Association

P.O. Box 6
102 Hooksett Road
Auburn, NH 03032

2020 - 2021 Membership Application

We hope everyone is staying healthy and enjoying this beautiful weather!

The Auburn Historical Association is looking for new members for 2021 and for current members to extent
their membership through next year. By supporting the Auburn Historical Association, you are enabling us to
continue to preserve Auburn’s heritage, obtain local artifacts, educate the public and local students, offer in-
teresting and informative programs and maintain the building and grounds.

Thank you in advance for helping to preserve the history of our great little town.

Name: Date:

Address:

Email:

Home Phone: Cell Phone:

Membership amount enclosed (S10/person - $20/family): $

Donation amount (any amount will be greatly appreciated) $

Please make checks payable to: Auburn Historical Association. Check #:

Send checks to:

Auburn Historical Association
P.O.Box 6

Auburn, NH 03032

Suggestions/Comments

Page 12 Auburn Village Crier




Serving

Fully Licenced
Auburn & Chester NH

& Insured

WASTE

603-625-8012

Weekly curbside trash removal
BULK PICK UPS / CLEANOUTS

|
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FUJITSU AIR CONDITIONERS / HEAT PUMPS

l’nm * Quiet Operation *Ductless

PLUMBING, HEATING ¢ Individual Zone e Energy Star Efficient
& CODLING Control eRebates Available

CALL
NOW

for a

FREE
No

Obligation
Estimate

603-668-5468.INFOOTROMBLYPLUMBING.COM




St. Peter Roman Catholic Church
Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor
567 Manchester Rd.
| 603-623-5429

;‘i www.stpeteraub.org

Mass Schedule:
SR Sat — 4:00 pm
|l Sun-800am & 10:00 am

M Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri — 7:00 am

Live Streamed Mass: We continue to live stream Sunday Mass on our parish Facebook page on
Sundays at 10 am for those who are homebound, experiencing symptoms of iliness, or are concerned for
their safety. You can watch the video by going to our parish Facebook page

(https: /i . facebook.com/stpeteraub/).

Faith Formation: Registration for faith formation of ALL AGES in 2020-2021 is available! Visit our

website and click the "Faith Formation" tab for more information and to register.

Ba ptism or Marriage: For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please contact Fr.
Michael Gendron at 603-623 -5429, ext. 1.

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church? The Rite of Christian Initiation of
Adults (RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, and
growing in their relationship with God. If you have never been baptized, have been baptized in another
Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or
Confirmation, and are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler,

Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish office at stpeteraub@comcast.net.

FEOOO 556G 5, PO STOD 3 OOHE

88 Priscilla Lane, #3
Auburn, NH 03032

623-1622

Since 1951
Glass Company, Inc.
*Commercial & Residential *Mirrors-Polished or Beveled
*Shower/Tub Glass *Tabletops
*Window Glass & Screens *Custom Picture Framing

www.acmeglassinc.com
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Longmeadow Serves! Even i m
Extraordinary Times

Greetings from your friends at the
\\ ro Longmeadow Congregational
= Church United Church of

i ’H‘ i Road in Auburn. Our build-

s 1 7 ing has not been in use, but
Longmeadow the Church is not “closed”.
>erves The Holy Spirit continues to
call us to BE THE CHURCH
in the world as we learn to navigate the
challenges of these times with the power of
prayer, through the building of community
and predominantly by the grace of God.

*‘k

You are all in our prayers as we
continue through these days of pandemic
protocols together. For all of the children,
educators and families as they prepare to
return to school, for those who have re-
turned to working in the community and
especially those who have been working all
along in essential occupations in our com-
munities — those in the medical field caring
for those who are sick and all in the scien-
tific community seeking treatments and a
cure as well as those who work in the food
and service industries providing us all with
the supplies we need, we give thanks to
God and ask for God’s blessing on you as
we continue this road together.

As of the submission of this arti-
cle, our church is continuing with our
weekly on line interactive worship gather-
ings and the church leadership will be

B x% N
D

Christ at 4 Wilson’s Crossing E

& Longmeadow Serves'

making a decision shortly about the viabil-
ity of in-person gatherings with re-
strictions. Notices will be posted on our
church’s website, Facebook page as well as
on the Auburn Community Facebook page.
We ask for your prayers as we discern
which is the wisest and safest way for-
ward. None of it has been easy and we
have all made mistakes, but we are contin-
uing to come together in new ways that
reflect who God has created us to be.

We wish to thank members of our
community who joined us
FOOD in our recent Food Drive
PANTRY  to assist two local agen-
@E. Thauks!  cies The Sonshine Soup
Kitchen and the Chester
Food Pantry (which serves Auburn resi-
dents).

Thanks to the generosity of so
many, we were able to provide many bags
of food and supplies to both agencies.

— However, if

&é@ at Longmeadow Congrega-
tionalNShurch, UCC we, too, have been
shifting how we do things and have found
joy in the new and exciting ways that God
is teaching us to BE THE CHURCH. The
sad reality of hackers has meant that we
can not post links on public social media
- platforms.

you would
like to join in | i
any of our
worship ser-
vices, please S

call the church at 483-2907 for more infor-
mation. Pre-recorded weekly Sunday
Worship and Wednesday Children’s Mes-
sages are also available on YouTube and
you can contact Pastor Ruth at the church
for more information.

No matter who you are or where
you are on your spiritual journey, there is
always a place for you with us, whether in
the building or on-line. At Longmeadow
Congregational Church, we seek not just
to go to church but to BE THE CHURCH!
If you have any questions, please contact
our Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.
Friend us on Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/

Mike Sturges
20 Commerdial Ct. Auburn, NH 03032

Domestic, Foreign, Fleet

Babb Molm

Phone / Fax:
(603) 641-1315

(603) 622-1188
Babbmotors.com

JOHN PAPCIAK
OWNER

P & S Janitorial Service

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL - WINDOWS

WATER RESTORATION - CONSTRUCTION CLEAN-UP

CARPET CLEANING - FLOOR CARE
UPHOLSTERY - AUTO INTERIORS

A FAMILY BUSINESS SINCE 1969

12 PARKER WAY
AUBURN, NH 03032

Auburn Village Crier
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New from Auburn Dollars for Scholars®

(‘ CONGRATULATIONS
! To our 2020 Scholarship recipients!

e Victoria Peguri - Marion Heald Memorial Scholarship and the Millie Preston Auburn Merit Award

Margaret Vaillancourt — Lew S. Locke Memorial Scholarship and the Ray Bourque memorial Scholarship

Virginia Mercier — Chris Farah Memorial Scholarship and the Louise M. Latvis Memorial Scholarship
Sydney Devine — Marion Heald Memorial Scholarship
Ashley Ginnetty - Tech’s for Tomorrow Scholarship
John Marineau — Dayna Brunelli Memorial Scholarship
Victoria Pinardi — Marion Heald Memorial Scholarship

John Gavin Divelbiss — Tech’s for Tomorrow Scholarship

Nicole Cadieux - Clint Robinson Memorial Scholarship

Katherine Noonan - Marion Heald Memorial Scholarship

Olivia Brunelli - Marion Heald Memorial Scholarship
GOOD LUCK TO ALL!
Thank you to all of our donors and supporters!
If you wish to become a donor or sponsor please contact us at:
Auburn.dollarsforscholars.org
Or

Auburn Dollars for Scholars
P.O. Box 142
Auburn, NH 03032
Thank You,

Mary Hrubiec, President

Tower Hill Animal Hospital

Amy Brighty DVM
Allen Tucker, DVM

175 Old Candia Road Pl;oni5 ggsﬁggs’z-gggo
Auburn, NH 03032 ax 603/483-

www. TowerHillVet.com
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Peabody Funcral Homes
and Cremalorium
15 Birch Street 290 Mammaoth Road

Derry, NH 03038 Londonderry, NH 03053

Ph: (603) 432-2801 Fx: (803) 432-0152
www.peabodyfuneralhome.com
Email: peabodyfh@comcast.net

Erik E. Peabody « Craig B. Peabody
Owners & Funeral Direciors
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Diane Crespo

N =
iy Samerbadg\emce i ’
% We replace Glass in Heavy Equcpment ' Fine Ar t Galle’y
Table Top's & Mnrror s * Window Repaars 32 Hanover St. Manchester, NH
r ' i Nal 603-493-1677
Locally Owned and Operated Since 1987 ~Fine Art
BE= 1225 Hanover Street, Manchester = ~Home Decor
622-6737 | manchesterautoglass.com  §
~Art Classes for Adults

& Kids 10 and up
~Picture Framing
~Custom Paintings
~Pet Portraits
Business Hours
Wednesday 12-5

Mike's Carpentry & Painting, LLC Thurs. & Fr1. 11-8
Licensed and Insured Saturday 10 6
(617) 378-5118 ”» :
116 Buttonwood Dr. Auburn, NH 0303 Sunday by app()lntm ent
A www_.dianecrespofineart.com
-Deck Construction/Repair
-Interior/Exterior Painting
-Finish Carpentry
, ,\? \¢ ’ Yy =
S, - & |\ V. 4
oK, { & \ f b i & 3
ke ‘*3; « [ ANV e
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Voter Registration and Voting
In-Person or Absentee

In-Person - If you are a new voter and you want to register you may do so with the Town Clerk or Tax Collector during regular
business hours. The public is allowed into the Town Hall - Limit 5 people at a ime — social distancing and masks are encouraged.

Absentee Registration — You may request an absentee hallot and if you are not on the checklist, the Town Clerk will mail you a
voter registration packet.

We waould encourage people to register at the Town Hall ar by mail rather than waiting until Election Day as the fewer in-person
Flection Day registrants the better hecause we anticipate long wait times at the polls due to social distancing requirements.

You may register with the Town Clerk’s office up to 10 days before an election or at the polls on Election Day. Feel free to call the
Town Hall at 483-2281 ext 1 for more information.

New Absentee Ballot Information

It's important to note that the Secretary of State's Office has issued revised absentee ballot qualifications for the September Primary
and November elections. In order to enahle people to safely vote in NH during the pandemic, those who wish to vote by mail due to
concerns over COVID1g exposure, can qualify by checking the disability box to receive an absentee hallot.

For more detailed information and forms
go to
www.sos.nh.gov
Click on: Voting During Covid-19
State of Emergency

See Page: 19-20 for a blank Absentee Ballot request form
Note: fill out front and Back to its entirety and mail to
Town Clerk
PO Box 146
Auburn, NH 03032

/ & M As a family owned and operated business, we pride ourselves on the

m relationships we build with customers in every project we complete.

Along with specializing in generators as a certified Generac technician we
S NYELECTRICYIC
- Generator installation

also provide a wide variety of services for any of your electrical needs.
AUTHORIZED SALES DEALER - Generator maintenance

Basic: $95 Full: $159
G E N E RACu - Generator sales & repair MlTSUBISHI
- Ductless mini-splits ELECTRIC

- Service panelsfupgrades
-24f7emergencyservice COOLING & HEATING

—«

AUTOMATIG STANDBY & PDRTABLE GENERATORS

603-553-9897 181 Pingree Hill Road Auburn, NH 03032 jnelectricnh@gmail.com
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STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
Application for State Election Absentee Ballot-RSA 657:4

Absence (Excluding Absence Due to Residence Outside the United States), Religious Observance, Concern for the
Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19), and Disability
2020 COVID-19 Application

For
Official
Use

Only
Voter Not
registered

[]

l
!
1
|
|
|
I
I
|

Voter ID #

Date Returned:

Date Mailed:
/

Date Requested:
o

Last Name
First Name:

I. I hereby declare that (check one):

00 Iam aduly qualified voter who is currently registered to vote in this town/ward.

0 I am absent from the town/city where I am domiciled and will be until after the next
election, or I am unable to register in person due to a disability or concern for the novel
coronavirus (COVID-19), and request that the forms necessary for absentee voter registration
be sent to me with the absentee ballot.

IL. I will be entitled to vote by absentee ballot because (check one):

0 I plan to be absent on the day of the election from the city, town, or unincorporated place
where I am domiciled.

0O I cannot appear in public on election day because of observance of a religious
commitment.

0 Tam unable to vote in person due to a disability.

00 I am unable to vote in person due to concern for the novel coronavirus (COVID-19).

O I cannot appear at any time during polling hours at my polling place because of an
employment obligation. For the purposes of this application, the term “employment” shall
include the care of children and infirm adults, with or without compensation.

Any person who votes or attempts to vote using an absentee ballot who is not entitled to
vote by absentee ballot shall be guilty of a misdemeanor. RSA 657:24

ITI. T am requesting an official absentee ballot for the following election(s):
00 *State Primary Election to be held on September 8, 2020.
O State General Election to be held on November 3, 2020

*For primary elections, I am a member of or I am now declaring my affiliation with
the (check one):

O Republican Party
O Democratic Party

and am requesting a ballot for that party’s primary.

Turn Over — You Must Complete Page 2 R R

Page 1 of 2
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IV. Applicant’s Name (Please Print):

Last Name First Name Middle Name (Jr., Sr., ILIID)

Applicant’s Voting Domicile (home address):

Street Number Street Name Apt/Unit  City/Town Ward Zip Code

Mail the ballot to me at this address (if different than the home address)

Street or PO Box # Street name  Apt/Unit City/Town State Zip Code

Applicant’s Phone Number: ( ) -
(Cell phone or number where you can be contacted prior to and on election day is preferred)

Applicant’s Email Address: @

Applicant’s Signature: Date Signed:

The applicant must sign this form to receive an absentee ballot. Any person who witnesses and
assists a voter with a disability in executing this form shall print and sign his or her name in the

space provzded on the appltcatzon form MMWWMW

asw%taﬁee-was—pmwded— (Enforcement of the str uckthrough provision has been enjotned See Saucedo v. Gardner,
335 F. Supp. 3d 202 (D.N.H. 2018)

I attest that I assisted the applicant in executing this form because he or she has a disability.

Signature Print Name

p 1 6 { HIed (Enforcement of the struckthrough
provision has been enjozned See Saucea’o V. Gardner 335 F Supp 3d 202 (D N.H. 2018)

Mail/fax/ or hand deliver this completed form to your local City/Town Clerk.

For local clerk addresses and fax numbers: https://app.sos.nh.gov — Click on “Clerk Information Search”
tab.

Visit the web site: https://app.sos.nh.gov/Public/AbsenteeBallot.aspx to track your absentee ballot. You may
verify receipt of your application, obtain the date when your absentee ballot was mailed to you, the date the
clerk receives your completed absentee ballot, and after the election learn if your absentee ballot was
rejected/not counted and why. Contact your clerk if you have questions regarding the information on the
“Voter Information Look-up / Absentee Ballot Search” site.

For Official Use Only:

Voter Verified D
Page 2 of 2 7/20
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% FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY director@agriffinfree.org
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We have missed you! In order to increase flexibility for our patrons, we are excited to announce
that we are moving to our next phase of reopening by adding browsing by appointment.

Please note that the library will offer these services for Griffin Free Public Library cardholders
only; the library building will remain closed to the public except by appointment. Due to our
very small size and in line with CDC recommendations, properly worn masks will be a condition
of entering the library. Availability of this service is dependent on many factors including
availability of staffing, availability of PPE and levels of community virus spread. If at any point
these conditions change, the library is prepared to rollback services on short notice. To schedule
an appointment, call or email the library. Details available on or website.

We are continually looking at ways to improve safety within the building. In addition to doubling
the frequency of janitorial services, library staff are following safety and frequent cleaning and
sanitizing protocols. In addition, the Library has recently installed a UV light in our HVAC
system. As air passes through the enclosed ductwork it passes under the UV light which has been
shown to help purify air.

Collection Highlights

The vendor that owns Ancestry Library Edition has extended access to our library subscription to
Ancestry from home! You will need an active Griffin Free Public Library card to login. Don’t
have one or need help? Email director@griffinfree.org or give us a call.

Programming Highlights

The next Book Club Meeting will be held via Zoom on Saturday, September 12 at 10 AM and
we will be reading "The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek" by Kim Michele Richardson.
There are many e-book copies available through NH Downloadable Books/Libby. Place a hold
on a copy and then register for the book club or email director@griffinfree.org and I’ll have you
moved up to first on the hold list.

Save the date: We will be having a guest speaker at out October 17, 11:00 AM Genealogy Club
Meeting sharing best practices for organizing your research. Details forthcoming!




AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS

Hello Auburn Community,

We hope that as restrictions were lifted, you were able to enjoy some of the warm summer
we have been having.

Just a reminder that school will be starting in September, and to keep an eye out of children
walking, school busses, and increased traffic around the Auburn Village School.

As Officer Webber
begins working in town,
Officer Chance Spinney
is heading off to the
183rd Police Academy.
We wish him the best of
luck and look forward to
seeing him back on
patrol in December.

Congratulations to
Officer Matthew
Webber who recently
graduated the 182"
New Hampshire Police
Academy. You will be
seeing Officer Webber
around town, feel free
to wave and say hello.

CITIZEN
QUItE CA0Eg,

If you are interested in what the officer’s experience at the Police Academy, we invite you to join our 2"
Annual Citizen Academy.

The Auburn Citizen Academy will start on October 1%, with most classes running on Thursdays from 6PM to
8PM.

During the Academy, you will get to experience first-hand what your Auburn Officer’s encounter on a day to
day basis. Topics include Accident reconstruction, Defensive Tactics, Taser Training, K9 Handling, Firearms,
Evidence collection, Investigations, Arrests, and more. You will use the same equipment the officers use,
including tactical gear, tasers, firearms, and the Intoxilyzer 9000.

If you think you’d like to join our Auburn Citizen Academy please contact us at police@townofauburnnh.com
or 603-483-2134 for more information.
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AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS
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Downed utility lines, power company blackouts, heavy snow falls or
summer storms can all lead to power outages. Many people turn to
a portable generator for a temporary solution without knowing

the risks.

NF|

Generators should be used in well ventilated locations
outside at least 5 feet (1.5 metres) away from all doors,
windows, and vent openings. Measure the 5-foot

(1.5 metres) distance from the generator exhaust
system to the building.

Never use a generator in an attached garage, even
with the door open.

Place generators so that exhaust fumes can’t enter the
home through windows, doors or other openings in
the building. The exhaust must be directed away from
the building.

Make sure to install carbon monoxide (CO) alarms
in your home. Follow manufacturer’s instructions for
correct placement and mounting height.

Turn off generators and let them cool down before
refueling. Never refuel a generator while it is hot.

e Store fuel for the generator
in a container that is
intended for the purpose
and is correctly labeled as
such. Store the containers

outside of living areas.

Just Remember...

When plugging in appliances,
make sure they are plugged
directly into the generator or
a heavy duty outdoor-rated
extension cord. The cords
should be checked for cuts,
tears and that the plug has
all three prongs, especially a
grounding pin.

If you must connect the
generator to the house wiring
to power appliances, have a
qualified electrician install a
properly rated transfer switch
in accordance with the National
Electrical Code® (NEC) and

all applicable state and local
electrical codes.

FACT

@ A person can be poisoned by

a small amount of CO over a
longer period of time or by
a large amount of CO over a
shorter amount of time.

NATIONAL FIRE
PROTECTION ASSOCIATION

The leading information and knowledge resource
on fire, electrical and related hazards




TILLERY PARTNERS REALTY TEAM

with-Better Homes & Gardens The Masiello Group

EXPECT-HONESTY; INTEGRITY, SUCCESS-&.CONFIDENTIALITY

It's still a-great time to sell.

Inventory isdlow and buyers are waiting to.purchase in Auburn!

Curious what your home is worth?
Call us for a M market analysis!

Looking for a new home?
Hiring us as your buyer's agent is W !

LOCAL AGENTS, LOCAL KNOWLEDGE
SUSANTILLERY

ASSOCIATE BROKER, REALTOR®

Cell: 603-682-8409
Email: Susan.Tillery@comcast.net
www.susantillery.masiello.com

JORDAN TILLERY

REALTOR®

Cell: 603-674-8684

Email: JordanJTillery@gmail.com
www.manchesternhliving.com

THE
MASIELLO
GROUP

Tillery Partners Realty Team with Better Homes & Gardens The Masiello Group

163 S River Rd. Bedford, NH 03110 Office: 603-625-2800

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier

Editorial Policy

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every
month, unless otherwise stated.

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:
townhall@townofauburnnh.com 603-483-5052 Ext.100

Auburn Village Crier

c/o Patr1c1a‘1§sﬁﬁ-

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is amonthly
newsletter (11 issues/year) published by the
Town of Auburn. It is intended to serve the
community by providing information of interest
to Auburn residents. As a monthly publication,
the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as
it is not able to provide equal time standards.
With a diversity, of views and opinions among

f;_ the resmlents‘he own, it is the policy of the
I UBU RIER not to publish
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